AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 16th day of November, 2011

Roll Call:              
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman

      
 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Absent:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor 

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman  

Also Present:
        
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        
James Osborne, Town Engineer 



       
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Jeanne Patterson, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL
The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

John McKelvey, Town of Newburgh Zoning Board Member, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
MOMENT OF SILENCE
4.
CHANGES TO AGENDA 

6A.       Add On:   FLEET MAINTENANCE: Presentation for Purchasing a 





                        Generator 

13.
Deleted:   POLICE:  Computer Purchase


15B.
Add On:    ENGINEERING: Approval of Cost Estimate for Griener 






          Sub-Division Phase 2

5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve this audit in the amount of $1,620,508.83, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.


The Town Board went to items 9 and 6A.and 6 at this time. 

9. RECEIVER OF TAXES:  Water & Sewer Re-Levy for 2011 Property Taxes
Mary Lou Venuto, Receiver of Taxes came before the Board. She is requesting approval of a Resolution for the unpaid water and sewer charges for the Town of Newburgh from July 1, 2010 through June 30, 2011. The Town of Montgomery portion has a zero balance this year. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution levying Unpaid Water and Sewer Charges and Assessments (Section 198 Town Law) in the amount of $275,504.99. for the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

6A.      (Add On):   FLEET MAINTENANCE: Presentation for Purchasing a 





           Generator 


James LaColla, Head Mechanic, came before the Town Board. 


Deputy Supervisor Woolsey said there is $20,000.00 in the 2010 budget to purchase a generator. Councilman Woolsey is requesting the purchase of a generator before there is a major storm this winter. 
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Mr. LaColla discussed the options between a 46 and 48 kilowatt natural gas generators with the Town Board. He is requesting authorization to spend up to $20,000.00 and has solicited three quotes. At this time he has only received two quotes, which both have an automatic transfer switch that in his opinion is not necessary. 


Deputy Supervisor Woolsey asked Mr. LaColla to review the quotes with Councilman Bello before making this purchase. He also asked Mr. LaColla to speak to the Highway Superintendent in regards to pouring the cement slab that is needed for the generator.   


Mark Taylor suggested that the Board delegate the final decision for the purchase of a generator to Supervisor Booth.  


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize the expenditure up to $20,000.00 for the purchase of a generator for the Fleet Maintenance facility. Out of the three proposals solicited Supervisor Booth is to select the lowest responsible proposal. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.    

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.


The Town Board went back to item 6 at this time. 

6. PRESENTATION:  Health Insurance

Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, Melinda Dalessio and Walter Sierra representatives from Keevily/Spero Whitelaw insurance services discussed the New York State NYSHIP Plan and lowering insurance costs for the Town. The three options for the Town are as follows:


>
MVP EPO Option 1 with an out of pocket expense of 

$1,500.00 for a single person or

$3,000.00 for a family



>
MVP PPO Option 3 with an out of pocket expense of 




$1,300.00 for a single person or




$2,600.00 for a family



>
CDPHP Option 3 with an out of pocket expense of 




$1,500.00 for a single person or




$3,000.00 for a family

This insurance is not replacing the NYSHIP Plan, it will accompany it. The new plans are considered high deductible health plans. The cost of the premium is lower than what the Town is currently paying and the deductible will be funded by the Town. (see attached)

Councilman Woolsey asked if all of the Town employees would have to agree to sign up for this program. 

Ms Dalessio said this is a voluntary program. They would have open enrollment meetings and educational sessions with the employees to explain how the benefit works. An employee can join this program at any time. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if physicians are accepting this plan and would employees still be able to choose their physicians.  

 MVP and CDPHP have 97 percent of the Empire’s physicians. An employee can still go out of the network. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked if an employee goes out of the network, does the Town pick up the remaining 20 percent. 
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Ms Dalessio said the Town does not currently pick up the 20 percent and will not pick it up for this plan. Keevily/Spero Whitelaw, Inc. She said currently Keevily/Spero White Law Inc represents the Town of New Paltz, Crawford and Marbletown.

Mark Taylor asked who observes the agents fee.

Ms Dalessio said a debit card would be issued to the enrolled employees and the agent’s fee would be the responsibility of the Town. 

Councilman Woolsey asked Ms Dalessio to give a copy of the Towns they represent to the Personnel Department.  

Councilwoman Greene asked to have a copy of the contract given to the Town Attorney. 

7.
RESOLUTION: To Schedule Public Hearing for the Stone Street Sewer Extension

Mark Taylor said last year the State enacted the new Article 17-A of the General Municipal Law governing dissolutions and consolidations of local government entities. It also repealed the Town Law sections governing the consolidation of special improvement districts and their extensions, Town Law Sections 206 and 206a. Section 206a contained the provisions pursuant to which procedures had been approved by referendum which allowed the capital costs of the first extension of the Crossroads Sewer District and all subsequent extensions to be spread across the entire district as extended, as opposed to being borne only by the extension.

Upon the adoption of the new State Law, the Town consulted with both the Town’s bond counsel and counsel at the Comptroller’s office, regarding how to proceed with extensions of the Crossroads Sewer District so that costs of extensions could still be spread across the entire district, as had been approved by referendum. The proposed West Stone Street extension to the Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District, which is an agreed upon Supplemental Environmental Project under the EPA Consent Decree, is pending and need its cost spread across the entire district in order to be viable. Both the Comptroller’s Office and the Bond Counsel advised that the Town Board would need to undertake sewer district extension procedures under the Town Law and consolidation procedures under the new General Municipal Law Article to wind up in the same place as would it have under the repealed 206a.

The sewer district extension procedures under the Town Law entail the preparation of an engineer’s map, plan and report, notice of a public hearing and where the process is commenced on the Town Board’s own motion rather than petition the adoption of an approval and public benefit finding resolution which is subject to permissive referendum and a final order of adoption, and potentially State Comptroller approval, depending on the cost figures.

The General Municipal Law Article 17-A consolidation procedures are new and revolve around a proposed agreement which must be summarized, posted at public places in both jurisdictions, published on the Town’s website and the summary published in the newspaper. The postings and publications must occur within 5 business days of the commencement of the consolidation proceedings. The Agreement will need to set forth a date of a public hearing. The date of the hearing will need to be at least 35 days but not more than 90 days after the date of commencement of the consolidation proceedings. 

As its first step the Board will need to commence the 17-A consolidation proceedings and then within 5 business days, cause the Agreement to be posted with a descriptive summary at public places within the Sewer District and the area of the extension, post the agreement, summary and reference to the public places on the Town’s website and arrange for publication of the summary and reference to the public places for examination for four consecutive weeks in a newspaper of general circulation. 
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The public hearing notice itself has to be on 10-20 days notice and published on the website. The same time frame applies to the Article 12 District extension public hearing notice. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if the original sewer district will share in the cost of establishing a new sewer district.  

Mr. Taylor said the agreement is the mechanism for having the cost shared with both districts. 

Mr. Taylor suggested that the Town Board review the agreement presented to them tonight.

Mr. Osborne asked if property owners could be notified by mail of a new district.

Mr. Taylor said a mailing could be done in addition to the stated requirements.   

8.
RESOLUTION:  To Reschedule Public Hearing for Code Amendment for Driveway Permits

Mr. Taylor said he was advised by Supervisor Booth that a majority of the Town Board agreed that the amount in Section 160-21B(3) for the introductory Local Law entitled “A Local Law Amending Chapter 160 entitled “Streets and Sidewalks” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Driveway Permits”, that a certified check will serve as a performance security deposit for a single driveway permit should be $1,000.00, which is in the final version of the Local Law. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Reintroducing Local Law Amending Chapter 160 Entitled “Streets and Sidewalks” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Driveway Permits and Providing for Public Notice and Public Hearing on December 5, 2011 at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
9. RECEIVER OF TAXES:  Water & Sewer Re-Levy for 2011 Property Taxes

This item was discussed after item 5 on the agenda. 

10.

ACCOUNTING:  

A.
Proposal for 2011 Audit

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated November 10, 2011, submitted by Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, to accept the proposal submitted by Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DiGovanni & Weddell in the amount of $28,400.00 for the Town’s 2011 audit. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Ms. Calarco’s memorandum states Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DiGovanni & Weddell did the audit in 2010 and is charging the same in 2011.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

B. Proposal for 2011 Actuary

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated November 10, 2011, submitted by Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, to accept the proposal submitted by Danzinger & Markhoff, LLP for our 2011 actuarial services, for  the amount of $4,750.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

DISCUSSION: Danzinger & Markhoff, LLP charged the Town the same amount for their 2009 services. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.  
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11.
EAST COLDENHAM HAMLET STUDY DRAFT:  Distribution

Mr. Taylor said the draft presented to the Town Board was prepared by VHB/Saccardi & Schiff, Inc. He asked the Board to review the draft and submit their comments. This process will entail another public input session before it is finalized for the Town Board consideration of approval. (See attached draft)

12.
RECREATION:  Hiring of Part Time Laborer

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated November 7, 2011, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to hire Frank Froehlich as a part time laborer for the Recreation Department at a rate of $8.50 per hour with a start date of December 1, 2011. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
13.
POLICE:  Computer Purchase


This item was deleted from this agenda.

14.
HIGHWAY:  Hiring of Seasonal Snow Employees

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated November 4, 2011, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to hire Anthony Ponesse, Jr. and Kristofer Ferguson as Seasonal Snow Call Ins with a pay rate of $12.16. The fund appropriation number for their salaries will come from 5110.100.The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
15.
PLANNING BOARD:  Public Improvements Cost Estimate for CNC Associates

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the cost estimate dated November 16, 2011, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for PB/CNC Associated (Caitlyn’s Way) for the proposed public improvements that include construction and the stormwater collection system. The cost estimate will be in the amount of $275,710.00 with an inspection fee of $2,000.00. A required payment of $11,028.00 for the inspection fee of the road construction and stormwater collection system must be made prior to approval of the plans by the Planning Board. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

DISCUSSION: The cost estimate includes the installation of 18 street trees so that no additional landscaping bond is required. However, a deposit of $1,000.00 is required for inspection of the landscaping. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.   


B. Add On:    ENGINEERING: Approval of Cost Estimate for Griener 

              Sub-Division Phase 2

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the cost estimate dated November 16, 2011 for the proposed public improvements associated with the extension of Greiner Drive including the road construction, the stormwater collection and a stormwater management pond with an access road for the amount of $648,300.00 with an inspection fee of $3,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

DISCUSSION: A payment of $22,472.00 is required for the inspection fee of the road construction, stormwater collection system and access road and must be made prior to approval of the plans by the Planning Board. A separate cost estimate for all landscaping must be reviewed and approved by the Town Board. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.  

AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING    NOVEMBER 16, 2011     PAGE 6

17.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:03 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:03 p.m.

                                            Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Jeanne Patterson, Deputy Town Clerk

